October 23rd General Meeting

Attendees:

Board:

- Brooke Nelson
- Elizabeth Anderson
- Riley Orie
- Richelle Swenson
- L'Tesha Pettis
- Ashley Grant
- Shawnta Baker
- Crystal Kohler
- Paige Ellison
- Chris Kowalyk
- Jeremy Boehm
- Heather Leach

General:

- Zack Hayward
- Marissa Hayward
- Mark Hample
- Jody Hample
- Bridget Osterried
- Jonathan DelliCarpini
- Christine DelliCarpini
- Melissa Karpy
- Katherine Bokor
- RJ Grant
- Ne'Shaya Oden
- Melissa Hosack
- Desiree Garcia
- Roberto Garcia

Agenda:

New Castle Updates

- Received \$1-2 thousand in fines
- 1 year probation
- Mighty Mites Coach chased refs to cars

Varsity Staff Off Season Clinics

- Varsity Staff and Youth Staff will have new program
 - Meeting to discuss details
- Help with how to prepare players for future

Final Game - Parent comments from the stands

- Parents were yelling down to the coaches and refs
- Parents saying unpleasant remarks about the coaches

Football Equipment - Chris

- 2 outstanding bills to pay
- Have helmets expired and some that need reconditioned
- Working with parents on uniform returns

Cheer Uniforms

Kindergarten after Jan 12

Football Banquet Tickets - Richelle

- Will continue selling tickets
 - Can Venmo at any time
 - Will have additional date to be announced

Cheer Banquet Tickets - Shawnta

- On sell now
- Nov 11th and 13th 6:15-7: 45 back of church

Concessions - L'Tesha

- After the 2nd home game, the Football Boosters accused our concessions volunteers of breaking the lock on the cooler and taking items from their inventory
- We had requested to have a meeting with their board and the AD, but they did not schedule
- Football Boosters came back with request for us to pay \$3000.00 deposit to use their concession stand
 - That they would be able to cash and use at any time they felt we broke or used their inventory
 - We countered with a \$500.00 deposit, and they declined

- Due to lack of meeting per our request and not willing to negotiate the football board moved the concession stand outside to the top part of the stadium
 - o Pop up tents and tables were used
 - o This ended up being a great move
 - The families and fans from away teams gave great feedback on the extended menu we were able to execute
 - The volunteers all stated how we were set up and the amount of room we had made the flow go way better, they were able to see the field and the game, and they enjoyed their time
- Board has the information for the Band Boosters who have a separate concession stand in the stadium
 - Plan to reach out to them in case of bad weather may be option to use their stand or if we need to use their coolers or plugs to keep things warm

Sr Bowl

- 3 Skill and 2 Backs selected
- Week of Nov16th

Huddle Account - Jeremy

- Request to use money from the football funds to create a Huddle Account to record and view games
- Initial Account is \$1200.00 to subscribe
- Will need to purchase iPad to use for this approx. \$400.00
- Total request for this to be voted on is \$1600.00
- All teams will have access to use in the press box
- Zack Hayward suggested we ask the High School to have access to use their subscription and share in the cost yearly \
 - Jeremy to reach out to the AD for high school
 - Zack has used Huddle before
- A lot of other teams use this for their film days
- Majority of room voted yes to get access & iPad after we have discussion with High School first

Football Expenses - Katherine Bokor

 Request to see the budget for football and breakdown for what all of the money from registration goes to

- Before season the VP is responsible for providing a yearly budget on anticipated money that will potentially come in and expenses
 - Budget is prepared and then it goes to vote during public forum each season
- Approx 80% goes to equipment
- Jeremy provided Katherine a copy of the budget
 - She asked if it could be broken down and itemized how each dollar of the registration is used
 - Cheer provided their budget to show how theirs is itemized
- Question on how we come up with the registration fee
 - Discussion around this
 - o Registration fees are comparable or less than others in our league
- Board will review for next season

Last Twerp Game - Other Coaches On The Field

- Mighty Mite coach came down on the field and attempted to change plays
- The kids had practiced their plays all week and this coach caused confusion
- Coach was told they would not be changing plays due to players confusion and safety
- Request if any other coach comes on the field, they are not to interfere with teams coaching staff and plays

Board Voting For Next Season

- Will be held at the Nov General Meeting
- To be eligible to vote you must have attended 3 meetings in a season
- Nominees will be contacted to accept their nominations